## Kansas Longarm Quilters Member Meeting Minutes 02/18/23

President – Robin Newton
Vice President/Program – Linda Argo
Secretary – Joni Peterson
Treasurer – Carolyn Holm
Membership – Jane Vineyard
Webmaster/Communications – Sondra Davison
Members at Large- JeanneMarie McLemore (absent), Anita Brozik

President Robin Newton brought the meeting to order at 10:13 a.m. There were 37 members present with 2 guests and 5 new members.

Robin made membership cards for all and card holders for the new members.

Reminder that A1 sewing gives a 25% discount for any member during the meeting time.

The presenter for the February meeting is Patricia Beaver and there will be a workshop offered using crayons. Supplies will be provided or you can get your own. The cost is \$25.00. Robin asked if those who attend the workshop would be interested in a potluck lunch. It was decided to have the potluck.

Robin opened a discussion about the membership dues for 2024. The membership voted by consensus they will be \$30.00 for next year. This is to promote the guild and provide quality programs.

Karen Hammond presented information about a bulk order from Batting Super Sale that would save the actual shipping costs. If enough interest, the store will deliver to Wichita. She passed around a sign-up sheet to determine interest.

Joni Peterson brought two quilts for the QOV that need to be quilted. Linda Argo and Margaret Mans volunteered to complete them, thank you. She also asked if anyone would be interested in becoming a backup secretary.

Linda Argo stated that the Program committee will meet on 3/18 at 1:00 p.m.

There were several door prize winners with the additional items that were available.

Karen Hammond opened a discussion about a possible bus trip to the Kansas City quilt show on June 16/17. It would be a day trip. She passed around a signup sheet to determine interest.

Many beautiful and interesting show and share items were presented by the membership.

The workshop was presented by Donna Barrager (a border pattern by Donna Jordan), Karen Hammond (the one ruler that I use everyday), and Robin Newton (Unique finishes and bindings).

The next regular meeting will be April 15. Meeting adjourned by Robin at 12:08 p.m..

Respectfully submitted,

Joni Peterson, Secretary